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Shepherd of the Glades Lutheran Church 
Annual Meeting Agenda 

February 21, 2021, 9:40 a.m. 

 
Call to Order      Bonny dery, President    
 
Opening Prayer     Rev. Jeff Ungs 
 
Minutes of Last Congregational Meeting  Pat Cooper, Secretary   Page 2 
 
Pastor’s  Report     Pastor Jeff Ungs    Pages 3-5 
 
Director of Music’s Report    Megan D. Cianflone    Page 6 
 
President’s Report     Lawrence Buettner    Page 7 
 
Financial Report, Year 2021   Bob Tidmore, Treasurer                   Pages 8-10 
 
Ministry Reports: 

Altar Guild     Anne Buck & Darlene Momberg  Page 11 
Education and Youth Committee   Bonny Dery     Page 12 
Endowment Committee    Chuck Keller     Page 13 
Evangelism Committee   Penny Morken & Charlotte Wahlig Page 14 
Fellowship Committee    Jeanne Jones     Page 15 
Parish Relations    Barbara Keller    Page 16 
Property Committee    Ron Modjeska    Page 17 
Social Concerns Committee   Paul Hashagen    Page 18 
Stewardship Committee   Chuck Keller     Page 19 

 
Motion to Adjourn and Closing Prayer        
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Shepherd of the Glades Lutheran Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes 

December 13, 2020 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:32 a.m. by the President, Larry Buettner. 
  
Thirty-Seven voting members were in attendance. 
 
The meeting opened with prayer by Pastor Jeff Ungs . 
 
The minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting were approved as written. 
 
The 2020 nominating committee are Tom Dunlop, Leslie Beers and Penny Morken.   
The committee nominated the following to fill the vacancies for the 2021 Church Council: 
Bonnie Brisky – 3 years 
Brenda Charleston – 3 years 
Phil Willman – 1 year 
A nomination from the floor was made, and seconded, that Penny Morken fill the vacant 1 year 
term.  Nominations were closed with all in favor.   
 
The 2021 nominating committee will be: 
Pete Peterson 
Larry Buettner 
Cindy Quehl  
Nominations were closed with all in favor. 
 
Paul and Ann Hashagen were nominated and confirmed to represent Shepherd of the Glades as 
voting members at the Florida/Bahama Synod assembly in June, 2021.  
 
Treasurer, Bob Tidmore, gave a brief explanation of some of the budgeted items in the 2021 
budget.  A motion was made, and seconded, that the 2021 budget be approved as written.  The 
vote was affirmed unanimously.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m. and closed with a blessing by Pastor Ungs. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pat Cooper, 
Secretary 



 PASTOR’S 2020 ANNUAL REPORT  
February 21, 2021 

 
You have heard me refer to 2020 as the year that didn’t happen. That is because there were so 
many things we look forward to that did not happen. The Passion Play did not happen. The 
traditional Easter egg hunt did not happen. On Resurrection Sunday, one of the biggest Church 
feast days, we did not have public Worship. Services were held online only from late March until 
September. Weddings were postponed and special events were cancelled. Family gatherings and 
big birthday and wedding anniversary celebrations were postponed. Even funerals were delayed 
for a time in 2020, and some who experienced the sting of death of their loved ones had a difficult 
time finding closure.  Yet, in these challenging and uncertain times, Shepherd of the Glades 
members and friends stepped up and did incredible ministry in Jesus’ name. New Audio Visual 
equipment was purchased and our internet service received a much needed upgrade. We now 
have high quality weekly broadcasts on the internet. A matching fund challenge of $10,000 was 
met and even exceeded $22,000 to feed the hungry and provide shelter and assistance for those 
affected by the Covid virus. Worship attendance, giving, and participation in the life of the ministry 
of the Church actually increased. We closed the 2020 calendar year with a financial surplus. 
Thank you, and thanks be to God for all the amazing things “the year that did not happen” 
brought.  
 
As I look ahead to 2021, the focus will be on our mission/purpose statement. “Transforming Lives 
through the Life Giving Word of God.” This is a powerful, yet vague purpose statement. What is 
God calling us to do to transform lives in our Church and in our community? How are we 
transforming lives in this ministry we share as the body of Christ in this place? We recently added 
new AA groups that meet in Hanson Hall regularly. This has been a blessing in the lives of many 
people as they gather together to support one another in their efforts to overcome addiction to 
alcohol. Are there other support groups we are called to start or develop? How can we reach out 
to our community and neighborhood and help transform lives through our words and deeds? As 
we continue to grow as a congregation, it is my hope that we can begin planning additional staffing 
of a seminary intern or deacon. Shepherd of the Glades used to have 2 full time pastors and 
additional full time administrative staff. As we continue to grow in attendance and membership, I 
will need additional support. Shepherd of the Glades is currently an older congregation, and many 
are beginning to  need Pastoral care in their homes. At the same time, we are getting new 
members who are wanting programming for Sunday School and outreach to new families. One 
minister (even this one!) cannot effectively grow the church and still give the attention current 
members deserve.  The opportunities and possibilities in 2021 for transforming lives through the 
life giving Word of God are unlimited. I believe we can have an effective Capital Campaign and 
raise the funds needed to make long needed improvements while planning for growth and 
success.  
 
As much as 2020 was the year that didn’t happen, I predict 2021 will be the year we will see God 
doing amazing things if we are willing to follow God’s life giving plan for Shepherd of the Glades 
and for us as members of the body of Christ. Thank you for an amazing call. It is a blessing and an 
honor to serve as Pastor of Shepherd of the Glades. 
God bless you + 
 
Christ’s peace + 
Pastor Jeff  
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CHURCH STATISTICS 
  Membership   Baptized  Confirmed  Full Associates 

End of 2010:  292    226   219  226    66 
End of 2011:  309    239   221  239    70 
End of 2012:  325    247   228  247    78 
End of 2013:  338    252   238  252    86 
End of 2014:  381    285   247  285    96 
End of 2015:  396    299   259  299    97  
End of 2016:  425    320   278  320  105 
End of 2017:  446    340   326  340  106 
End of 2018:  378    280   232  280    98 
End of 2019:  371    273   228  273    98 
End of 2020:  294    211   186  211    83 
 

        Reaffirmation               First   
       Baptism   Transfers In of Faith       Confirmation        Communion 

Total increase in 2020:      0         3      1    0                   0 
        
    Transfer Out  Death   Removal    

Total Loss in 2020:   66             2        6                58          
 

Gross Growth:   11  Net Growth:  -77 
 

2020 Funerals Performed:    6   2020 Weddings Performed:      0       
 

     December- April  May-November    Annual Average    % Inc. 

Average Church Attendance :   2010 (Dec. 09)  285           112   180         6.99% 
  2011 (Dec. 10)  291           115   189         4.81% 
  2012 (Dec. 11)  285           111   184        -2.35% 
  2013 (Dec. 12)  291           107   184         0.00% 
  2014 (Dec. 13)  289           125   194         5.82% 
  2015 (Dec. 14)  302           113   190        -2.42% 

2016 (Dec. 15)  303           124   200         5.54% 
2017 (Dec. 16)  273                    112   176        -10.9% 
2018 (Dec. 17)  286             96   175            -.5% 
2019 (Dec. 18)  216             93   144        -17.7% 
2020 (Dec. 19)  398                    233   302     +109.8% 

 

      
Monthly Average/Week 



SHEPHERD OF THE GLADES LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2020 Annual Report from Megan D. Cianflone, Director of Music 

 
This past year has been educational and challenging year for the worship and music ministry 
of Shepherd of the Glades.   I am grateful that I have had the opportunity to continue to serve 
throughout the months of March to August albeit in some new ways. 
  
Here’s a list of some of our special musicians: 
Cindy Quehl-flute, vocals 
Elizabeth Cianflone- violin 
The Shermans- vocals, guitar 
Alisha Ungs- vocals 
Pat Cooper - vocals 
Mason Taylor - vocal and piano 
Pastor Jeff Ungs -vocals 
Betty Sauer-vocals for Lent Holden Evening Prayer 
All have performed during the year and their efforts are very well received. We are always 
appreciative of our instrumentalists and vocal soloists. We are also grateful when relatives 
of our members are available to perform with us.  
 
We are fortunate that the members of the choir have been so faithful and supportive of  
SOTG worship and music.  They add so much to the music program of SOTG.  I cannot wait 
until it is deemed safe to begin practicing again.  I deeply miss their musical offerings. 
 It is a pleasure to work with such dedicated volunteers. It is my hope that when it is deemed 
safe more members would join us in our ministry. We are always looking to add new 
members to the Sr. Choir!  
Hopefully, someday soon, to have a children’s choir as well.  
 
On March 2, 2020 we were blessed with a concert of the Wartburg Castle Singers from 
Wartburg College. 
Our organ and pianos have been regularly tuned.  Their lifespan is greatly impacted by 
temperature changes.  Keeping the sanctuary a constant temperature will help with the 
longevity of the instruments. 
We are researching the cost of new choir robes and we have purchased new choir folders.  
I’d like to point out Jan Wolfe is a huge help searching for quality and cost. 
 
Thank you for your many comments of appreciation and enjoyment of our musical program!  
Your support and response encourage and inspire us to do our best to offer you a 
meaningful worship experience.  I am honored to be a part of the wonderful family of SOTG. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Megan D. Cianflone 
Director of Music 
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Comments from the Church Council President for 2020 
 

On behalf of Council we would like to thank all of our brothers and sisters at SOTG for 
their continued support this year. 
  
Crazy Covid-19 rocked our world at SOTG.  In person services were temporarily 
suspended, many members stayed away for personal protection reasons and sadly some 
members contracted the virus.  In response, Council and Pastor Jeff made significant 
changes to our standard operating model including, but not limited to, adding: 1) live 
broadcasts to accommodate remote viewing, 2) new outdoor weekly worship services 
and 3) enhanced sanitation efforts to continue protecting all of us. 
  
Our challenges and changes resulted in a stronger Church family and better business 
model. 
  
The Council and congregation are well pleased with Pastor Jeff’s leadership, the 
professional contributions of our staff and the special efforts of our volunteers.  Thank you 
to our retiring Council member Pete Peterson; you are a wise and witty fellow! 
  
Your Council and Church are well positioned heading into 2021 and we are also blessed to 
have the support of you, our wonderful membership. 
  
Praise the Lord, 
Lawrence Buettner 
President 
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Ron Modjeska 
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Education and Youth Committee  
2020 Report 

 
2020 Name of  Committee and List of  Committee Members:2020 Name of  Committee and List of  Committee Members:2020 Name of  Committee and List of  Committee Members:2020 Name of  Committee and List of  Committee Members:  
 

Education and Youth Committee 
Members:  Lori Bernabei, Nadine Kelly, Kelli Ungs, Bonny Dery 

 
 
 The purpose of  Committee is to: The purpose of  Committee is to: The purpose of  Committee is to: The purpose of  Committee is to:  
 

Have Sunday School classes available to children and youth of  our 
congregation, and to provide Confirmation classes when needed. 

 
The following objectives for this past year were: The following objectives for this past year were: The following objectives for this past year were: The following objectives for this past year were:     
 

Promote interesting activities throughout our Sunday school year and 
build awareness and increase attendance, as well as involving the whole 
congregation. 
 

 
We fulfilled those objectives by completing the following:We fulfilled those objectives by completing the following:We fulfilled those objectives by completing the following:We fulfilled those objectives by completing the following:    
 
2021 Calendar Sale 
Cross + Generation Sunday School between Sunday morning services 
Monthly Women’s Bible Services 
Pastor Ungs lead a weekly Tuesday afternoon Bible Study. 
Mailing of  Spark Magazine and Parent Spark Splash newsletter. 

 
 
We hope to reach the following goals in 2021:We hope to reach the following goals in 2021:We hope to reach the following goals in 2021:We hope to reach the following goals in 2021:    
 
Resume Cross + Generation Sunday School involving youth and adults. 
Bible Studies 
2021 Christmas Program 
 

Submitted by Bonny Dery 



Endowment CommitteeEndowment CommitteeEndowment CommitteeEndowment Committee    

2021 Report2021 Report2021 Report2021 Report    
 

Bonnie Brisky, Bonny Dery, Penny Morken, Charlotte Wahlig, Connee Zeman and Chuck 
Keller, chairperson, Harlo (Pete) Peterson, liaison to Council. 
 
The Endowment Committee is responsible for receiving financial gifts beyond the current 
church budget, and distributing them as requested by the doner.  When a specific request is 
not made for its use, then the gift is invested where principal is maintained and only the 
earned income is distributed. As of 1/1/2021 this fund had $140,988 of which $60,975 is 
available for distribution. 
 
The objectives of this past year were to identify specific opportunities to enhance the mission 
of the church apart from the general operation of the church. 
This past year we have awarded a ($5000./yr. for 2 years’) grant for books and tuition to our 
seminary student Alisha Ungs. 
 
We have sent $10,000 with the council’s approval, to the Capital Improvement committee to 
be used as matching funds in their 2021 Capital Improvements Campaign. 
We have sent $10,000 from the Memorial Fund, with council approval, to the Capital 
Improvements Committee to be used as matching funds for the upcoming Capital 
Improvements Campaign. 
 
In 2021 we plan to continue making financial gifts as needs become known.  We also plan to 

expand the diversity of this fund by awarding financial gifts to the needs in our community. 

 
Respectfully, 
Chuck Keller 
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2020 Evangelism Report 
 
Evangelism Team Members: Penny Morken (co-chair), Linda Tidmore (co-chair) 
Charlotte Wahlig (liaison to council), Maureen Drum, Connee Zeman, Ardelle 
Berthe 
 
Committee Purpose: The Evangelism Team is responsible for developing 
programs and initiating projects that will publicize and support the ministry of this 
congregation within the East Naples and greater Naples/Marco Island 
communities.  The team’s goal is to welcome all individuals to SOTG and to 
provide at least one outreach charitable activity per year.  Due to COVID 
restrictions this year, the Evangelism Team had limited meetings but were able to 
reach out to members/friends by phone and email.  We checked on their health, 
safety and welfare and offering to help in any way.  The team hopes to be more 
active in accordance with future revised COVID guidelines.  
 
Objectives completed during past year:  

Participated in new member orientation and dinner held in January, 2020 prior 
  to new member Sunday. 
Assisted during new member Sunday by greeting new members, taking 
photos, presenting flowers, and writing follow-up notes to new members. 

Sponsored annual “Giving Tree” project.  Forty-one gifts, $345 in cash and 
$375 in gift cards were presented to St. Matthews House as part of our 
Christmas outreach to the community. 

Submitted pictures and articles about Evangelism activities to the SOTG 
newsletter. 

 
2021 Goals: 
Explore additional community outreach projects in order to spread the 
message of God’s love 

Add new members to Evangelism Team 
Explore additional ways to reach visitors, new residents, neighbors 
Enhance new member orientation and follow-up activities 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Charlotte Wahlig and Penny Morken 



Page 15 

2020 Annual Report for the Fellowship Committee 
 

The purpose of the Fellowship Committee is to provide an opportunity for our congregation to 
gather together for good times, good visits, and thus good fellowship. 
 
Members are: Leslie Beers, Lori Bernabei, Vi Bohler, Maureen Drum, Marlene Grzywinski. Dorie 
Mendez, Betty Sauer, Jennifer White and Jeanne Jones, Chair. 
 
We accomplished our purpose in the following ways. 
 
We started the year with our Welcome Back Luncheon on January12, 2020.  Our menu 
consisted of the ever popular fried chicken with potato salad, tossed salad and baked beans 
accompanied with rolls and butter and a variety of desserts. 
 
On February 7, 2020 we had a Chili Cook-off Competition.  Much fun was had by all who 
attended. 
 
We served soup on Ash Wednesday, February 26, 2020. We had seven varieties of soup for 
those attending to enjoy. 
 
On March we had our Annual Strawberry Sundae after each service.  This is always a very 
popular event. 
 
Then came COVID 19 and everything shut down so our monthly gatherings ended. 
 
We will try to provide time for fellowship when the time is right. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne Jones 
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Parish Relations Committee 
 
Barbara R. Keller-chair person 
 
Parish relations:  As a member of the church council, I have been relating to this 
committee.  Until the beginning of 2020, Bonny Dery and I were the committee 
members. 
 
The purpose of the committee is to listen to members of the congregation in order to 
help the pastor and council manage any problems or requests for change. 
During this past year, this committee did not meet nor did it receive any requests for 
help. 
 
We hope to reach the following goals in 2021: 
I am now on the council and this year I expect to relate to the newly formed  
Mutual Ministry Committee. 

Barbara Keller 
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2020 Annual Report for Property 
 

Property Team: Doug Walck (liaison to Council), Larry Tommingo, Larry Buettner, Ron 
Modjeska, Chuck Keller and Phil Willman (liaison to Council)  
 
Committee Purpose: 
The Property committee is responsible for the maintenance of the church property. 
Building – Lighting, air conditioning., electric, plumbing and painting 
Special events and activities – table and chair setups for HOA meetings 
 

Past Year Objectives: 
Clean the Memorial fountain 
Order new parking lot lights 
Order new sign for Santa Barbara side 
 

Objectives Fulfilled:  
Ordered parking lot lights 
Hired landscaping company to mow and trim the lawn & bushes 
Cleaned fountain in Memorial Garden and installed new ceramic planters 
Purchased light weight banquet tables for Hanson Hall  
Replaced well pump electrical box 
 

2021 Goals:   
Parking lot re-surfaced and marked 
Outdoor lighting around parking lot updated 
New water cooler in Hanson Hall 
Paint church sign in front of building 

 
Submitted by Ron Modjeska 
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Social Concerns/Local Mission Committee 

                                                              2020 Report 
 
 Members of our delivery group are Paul and Ann Hashagen, and Karen and Pete  Peterson. 
 
Purpose of the Food Mission:  
Deliver food donations to St. Matthews House in Naples and Friendship House in 
Immokalee. 
 
Objective for 2020 was:   
1.  Deliver food donated from Shepherd of the Glades to St. Matthews House and the 
Friendship House by Monday morning. 
2. Volunteer every Thursday at Friendship House 
3. Help set up for the Sandwich Ministry. (must have at least 50 sandwiches, drinks and 
deserts each week) 
Matching Fund Drive was very successful.  Over $22,000 was given to St. Matthews in 
Naples and Friendship House in Immokalee to help feed the less fortunate. 
 
2021 Goals: 
Hope to increase our number of volunteers for food delivery 
Look for other avenues that will help us spread the message of God’s love 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Paul Hashagan 



 

2020 Stewardship Report 
 

Members of the Stewardship Committee:  Dr. Bonny Dery, Mr. Dave Larson, Mr. Chuck 
Keller, Chair Person 
 
The purpose of the Stewardship Committee is to raise the congregation’s awareness of the 
need to promote stewardship at SOTG through the use of its time, talents, and financial 
resources. 
 
“2020 Stewardship Vision” was the theme used to highlight our stewardship work at SOTG 
Lutheran. 
 
On three consecutive Sundays in January, “Temple Talks” were given by Chuck Keller, 
Bonny Dery, and Dave Larson as part of Pastor Jeff’s weekly sermon. 
 
Chuck Keller introduced the theme for the year and the vision to achieve the goals.  We 
used the A/V system to show how the 3 elements of stewardship can be part of our daily 
life. 
 
Dr. Bonny Dery compared the components of our vision to the components of our spiritual 
life.  Different styles of 2020 eyeglasses were given to congregants to aid in our “2020 
Stewardship Vision.” 
 
Dave Larson spoke about the physical and spiritual gifts which were given and how we can 
use them in the future. 
 
On Commitment Sunday, the congregation returned their Time and Talent information 
sheets and pledge cards.  As of 2/3/2020, $163,585 was raised with 57 pledges. 
 
We were planning to focus on our “2020 Stewardship Vision” during the year by providing 
Temple Talks, articles in the newsletter, and stewardship A/V programs. 
 
The start of the pandemic Corona Virus prevented the plans from being implemented. 
 
Chuck Keller 
Chair Person 
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SHEPHERD  OF  THE  GLADES  CHURCH 

A Lutheran Congregation of Christian Believers 
“Transforming lives through the living Word of God” 

6020  Rattlesnake  Hammock Road (Corner of  Santa Barbara Boulevard) 
Naples,  Florida  34113-2913 

Telephone:  239.775.0696   Fax:  239.793.2465 
Email:  sotg1@embarqmail.com   Web Page:  http://www.sotgweb.org 

 
 Our Mission is  “Transforming lives through the Living Word of God” 

                                   
Pastor                                           Rev. Jeffrey T. Ungs 
Director of Music                        Megan Cianflone 
Congregational President           Bonny Dery 
Administrative Assistants to the Pastor Lynn Dickerman & Linda Tidmore 
Pastor Emeritus     H. Peter Lyberg 


